
 

 

 

 

 

24th January 2021 

 

Re: School snow closure 25th January 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers 

 

I have continued to keep an eye on the weather and have decided that, because of the recent and 

expected snowfall with freezing overnight temperatures, we will have to close George Salter 

Academy for ALL students tomorrow.   I feel that it will not be safe for staff and students to travel to 

the academy in these conditions. 

Staff will endeavour to set remote learning ‘as normal’.  Those staff who work from school because 

of connectivity issues may struggle with some elements of live learning tomorrow but work will be 

set. 

LFT Testing for students due in school will move to Tuesday.   

I have taken this decision early in order to allow for contingency arrangements to be made.  It is not 

a decision that I have taken lightly. 

I would ask that students, staff and parents enjoy the snow but take care.   

Thank you for your understanding and support. 

Take care and stay safe 

 
 
 

 
Adrian Price 
Principal 

 
 


